
Kendrick C. Fentress 
Associate General Counsel 

Mailing Address: 
NCRH 20 / P.O. Box 1551 

Raleigh, NC  27602 

o: 919.546.6733 
f: 919.546.2694 

Kendrick.Fentress@duke-energy.com 

May 15, 2020 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Ms. Kimberley A. Campbell, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 

Re: Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC’s and Duke Energy Progress, LLC’s 
Compliance Filing 
Docket No. E-100, Sub 158 

Dear Ms. Campbell: 

I am writing to inform the Commission that the filings previously submitted by 
Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC (“DEC”) and Duke Energy Progress, LLC (“DEP”) on 
November 1, 2019 in this docket accurately reflect the conclusions reached in the 
Commission’s April 15, 2020 Order Establishing Standard Rates and Contract Terms for 
Qualifying Facilities (“Final Order”).  Accordingly, pursuant to Ordering ¶ 33 of the Final 
Order, the Companies are not required to file revised rate schedules and standard contract 
terms at this time.   

The Companies note that on October 7, 2019, the Commission issued a Notice of 
Decision in this docket addressing the issues relevant to the calculation of avoided capacity 
rates and avoided energy rates so that the Companies and the Independent Administrator 
of the Competitive Procurement of Renewable Energy Program (“CPRE”) could proceed 
with Tranche 2 of the CPRE RFP solicitation.  On October 17, 2019, the Commission 
issued a Supplemental Notice of Decision in this docket addressing issues related to the 
Companies’ proposed integration services charge.  Pursuant to the Notice of Decision and 
Supplemental Notice of Decision that were issued in October 2019, the Companies filed 
rate schedules, purchase power agreements, and terms and conditions revised to reflect the 
Commission’s conclusions on November 1, 2019.  No party objected to the Companies’ 
November 1, 2019 compliance filing, and the avoided cost rates, system integration 
services charge and standard offer went into effect as filed.  The Companies believe that 
those rate schedules, power purchase agreements, and terms and conditions reflect the 
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conclusions of the Commission’s Final Order, as well, and that no changes are required at 
this time.   

The Companies shared this letter with the Public Staff prior to its filing, and the 
Public Staff expressed no objection to it.   
 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 

Sincerely yours, 
 

 

Kendrick C. Fentress 

cc: Parties of Record 
  



 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I certify that a copy of Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC and Duke Energy Progress, 
LLC’s Compliance Filing, in Docket No. E-100, Sub 158, has been served on all parties of 
record either by electronic mail, hand delivery or by depositing a copy in the United States 
mail, postage prepaid.   

This the 15th day of May, 2020. 

____________________________ 
Kendrick C. Fentress 
Associate General Counsel 
Duke Energy Corporation 
P.O. Box 1551/ NCRH 20 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27602 
Tel: 919.546.6733 
Kendrick.Fentress@duke-energy.com 
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